Route 1, Box 110 Kimberly, Idaho 83341

August 17, 1973

Dr. Larry Agenbroad Chadron State College Dept. of Anthropology Chadron. Nebraska 69337

Dear Larry:

Evelyn and I want to thank you and Wanda for an exciting and wonderful experience at the Hudson-Meng dig. We truly appreciate the hospitality and red carpet treatment and shall never forget the gourmet treat of the buffalo steaks. We are, indeed, fortunate to have such friends as you and Wanda. Hope we can return the Savor some day. The added bonus was the chance to visit with Marie, Vance and Dick - our timing was just right.

Thank you also for the tip and opportunity to collect in the badlands. Evelyn still has her sack of goodies and says the indigestible residue contained therein is not to be sniffed at. We shall cherish these as mementos of a wonderful experience.

We hope that the dig is progressing well and that you have been blessed with good weather and some exciting finds. The Hudson-Meng site is outstanding as a place to study all the earth sciences. It should become a permanent field school for this very purpose.

Again, thanks for everything and please give our best to Wanda and the Mengs.

Your friends,

Don and Evelyn